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By Liz Standen-Penn  

It’s been a great and even�ul year as Club Captain, and I definitely could not have 

fulfilled this role without the wonderful members on the Events Commi ee. 

A huge Thank you to John & Raewyn Bourke, Phil Barron, Bruce MacDiarmid, Bruce 

Jamieson, & Doug Payton. 

These Event Commi ee people have gone over and beyond to organise, and help me 

make all the events we have had, interes,ng, fun, and possible. There is a huge amount 

of organizing that goes on in the back ground to make our Club Events great for you all. 

Our 2 trips to Lower Northland Run in November, and Art Deco & Wairarapa, were well 

planned, a ended and well enjoyed. 

I would also like to thank and make men,on of those Club Members who came up with 

run ideas, organising and running these for us during this past year. 

Warren & Nola Spooner for our run to Te Aroha, Gary Bexley for our “Dams on the 

Waikato River “ and Cambridge Muscle Cars runs, Dennis and Jenny Shepherd for 

“Waitomo Caves run, Evan Steers for our overnight Coromandel Run , Steve Pascoe for 

the Otorohonga Kiwi House run and Dennis & June Catchpole for our latest run to their 

home in Te Awamutu. 

As you can see we had many of you our Members pu:ng up your hands and organizing 

great runs for us.  

I encourage you all to con,nue to support our Club with your sugges,ons and ideas. 

This is your Club and you only get out of it what you are prepared to put in it. 

I would like to wish Gary Bexley our new Club Captain all the very best. 

It is my inten,on to remain on the Jaguar Drivers Club Commi ee, and on the Events 

Commi ee. 

Thank you all for your support over the past 12 Months in my Role as Club Captain. 

Liz Standen-Penn 
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